KPES PSSC Meeting

Thursday, January 15, 2015
1. Call to Order

Garey Edgar, PSSC Chair called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.
2. Approval  of Agenda
The agenda was approved as circulated.
3. School Improvement Plan
The School Improvement Plan was examined.  This is the last term for this plan and teachers have already started to meet about the new School Improvement Plan.  KPES is also scheduled for a School Review next year.  The staff has been looking at the extensive list of 124 indicators hoping to create SMART goals for and a plan for the next 3 years.  Although it is still being drafted one early plan is to work on stretch learning since a large percentage of our students score SA on provincial and district assessments.
4. Minutes of November 20 Meeting
The minutes of the November 20th meeting were shared.  
5. Tell Them From Me Survey Results
This year’s Grade 4 & 5 students have completed Tell Them From Me Surveys in the fall.  There was lots of very positive feedback from students in the form of comments.  100% of Grade 4 & 5 students believe that there is positive student behavior at KPES.  Also 100 % of students try hard to succeed in their learning.  There are indicators that bullying is happening on the playground and outside the classroom.  Mrs. McCracken will hold a student forum to learn more form a student perspective and bring the information to a staff meeting.  
6. PLWEP
The Positive Learning and Working Environment Plan has been included in our SIP for the last few years.  We have had direction from EECD that we will now return to having a separate SIP and PLWEP.  The staff is in the process of completing drafts to share with the PSSC as the current SIP is finished in June of this year.
7. Parent Forum – Survey – seeking feedback
Mrs. McCracken indicated that she would like to put together a survey for parents seeking input on what is going well and areas that need improvement.  She also plans to meet with a group of randomly selected parents for a discussion on possible School Improvement initiatives.  While the PSSC and PTA are very helpful she believes there may be parents who do not serve on either of these committees who would have valuable opinions to share.
8. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
